
 
 

NORTH CAROLINA 
PUBLIC STAFF 

UTILITIES COMMISSION 
 

 
June 3, 2022 

 
 
A. Shonta Dunston, Chief Clerk 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
4325 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-4000 
 

Re: Docket No. E-100, Sub 180, In the Matter of Investigation of 
Proposed Net Metering Policy Changes 

 
Dear Ms. Dunston: 

The Public Staff – North Carolina Utilities Commission (Public Staff) 
respectfully submits the attached confidential supplemental exhibits as requested 
in the Commission’s May 31, 2022, Order Providing Notice of Commission 
Questions and Requiring Supplemental Exhibits (May 31 Order).   

 
Feasel Confidential Supplemental Exhibit 1 contains, per the May 31 Order, 

an itemized account of the Independent Administrator’s (IA) activities underlying 
the costs included for recovery in this proceeding.  

 
Feasel Confidential Supplemental Exhibit 2 contains, per the May 31 Order, 

the total fees collected from Market Participants (MPs) eligible to cover IA fees, the 
total IA fees to date, and the percentage by which the total IA fees to date exceed 
the total fees collected from the MPs, both cumulatively and by tranche.   

 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
By copy of this letter, I am forwarding a copy of the above and the 

confidential exhibits to all parties. 
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 Sincerely,  
       

       
 /s/ Robert B. Josey 
 Staff Attorney  
 robert.josey@psncuc.nc.gov 
 
 
 
Attachments 
 
cc: Parties of Record 
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